DATE:    5.6.2017
VENUE: DAVENHAM C OF E PRIMARY SCHOOL

[bookmark: _GoBack]PARENT COUNCIL MINUTES
JUNE 2017
DAVENHAM C OF E PRIMARY SCHOOL

	Present/Absent
	Name
	Membership category
	Child’s Year
	Contact

	Present
	Karen Entwistle
	Parent
	Reception
	karenmobile@karenandbob.co.uk

	Present
New
	Jenny Evans
	Parent
	Mr Leeman
	

	Absent
	Louise Whitehead
VICE CHAIR
	Parent
	Mr Jackson
	lou.whitehead@hotmail.com

	Absent
	Lisa Nash
SECRETARY
	Parent
	Miss Phillips
	lisanash7@sky.com

	Absent
	Lindsay Walton-Hardy
CHAIR
	Parent
	Mrs Manfredi
	lindseywaltonhardy@googlemail.com

	Absent
	Michael McCullagh
	Parent
	Mr Atherton
	mike.a.mccullagh@gmail.com

	Present
	Jacqueline Turpin
	Parent
	Mr Atherton
	jac@ceejaytee.plus.com

	Present
	Jason Roof
	Parent
	Mrs Jones
	jroof@hotmail.co.uk

	Present
	Mary Rogers
	Parent
	Year 5
	maryr6@msn.com

	Present
	Suzanne Wilson
	Parent
	Year 6
	suzanne_thomason@hotmail.com

	Present
	Mrs Hyslop
	Headteacher
	N/A
	head@davenhamce.cheshire.sch.uk



	Minute Taker: 

	Jacqueline Turpin & Lisa Nash 

	Discussion and Action Points
	Status/Owner

	Actions Points from the previous meeting
	

	Sports/Fitness in School
A request was made for more inter-schools competitions. A discussion took place and it was highlighted that football, netball and tennis already occur and that there doesn’t seem to a demand for other activities. Sportsweek was also a great success. A discussion took place and a request was made to ensure that all children get a chance to participate in an activity during sportsweek as some were left out and were upset about this.

Action
Mrs Hyslop to speak to Mr Leeman. 

Update Nov 2016
Not discussed at the meeting

Action
To be discussed at next meeting
Update March 2017
Not discussed at meeting. To be discussed, parked or completed at next meeting.

Update Apr 2017
The school has now teamed up with Great Budworth School for recreational football. Other sports including netball are now taking place at lunchtime. Activities relating to Sportsweek will be discussed closer to the event.
	Open Oct 16







JH/RL












Parked until Sportsweek


	Parents’ feelings about Children in Need Day
Concerns were raised that Children in Need day was not properly marked and that some parents/children were upset about this. JH said that it was a difficult decision since it occurred at the same time as the school Christmas fair and that they needed a way to encourage people to bring in a tombola prize for the fair. It had been decided prior to the day that they should have an own clothes day and bring in a tombola prize on the Thursday but that the proceeds for the most recent cake sale would then go to Children in Need. A discussion took place and it was felt that this had been an opportunity missed. It was decided that next year children could wear own clothes for a tombola prize on the Fri (Children in Need day) but they could also wear something promoting Children in Need if they preferred and that a bucket for donations to Children in Need would be placed at the school.
Action
No action for now. Parked until next Children in Need Day 
	Open Nov 16










Parked until run up to next Children in Need Day

	Harvest Festival not being held at church
Concerns were raised that Harvest Festival had been replaced by Diwali and that it was no longer held at church. JH said that Harvest Festival had not been replaced and that it was celebrated in school but that celebrating other faiths had been a development point for the school and so a Diwali day had been arranged. All staff had felt that it had been a wonderful day for the children and that they would really like to do this again next year. Concerns were raised that this should not replace Harvest and that parents would like to attend a Harvest church service. JH said that there are plenty of opportunities to come to church coming up but that they would think about this for next year.
	Open Nov 16




Parked until run up to Harvest Festival Sept 17

	AOB items Jan 17
	

	Mini Dribblers
A suggestion was made to have a mini dribblers in school. Barton hold a club. KE has spoken to the coach and he has said he could come to Davenham. KE to ask coach to get in touch with RL.

Update March 17
The coach can only do a Monday which clashes with netball. JH to ask RL to look at alternatives.

Update Apr 2017
A solution cannot be found for this at the moment. To be parked and re-opened again in future.
	Open Jan 17

KE/RL



JH/RL



Parked

	New matters raised in March meeting 2017
	

	Lunchtime Rota
	Open Mar 17

	A concern was raised that the lunchtime rota may not always be fairly managed, leaving some children to regularly go in last and then not having enough time to eat their lunch. JH produced the rota and explained that reception always go in first, followed by the infants as they are smaller and take longer to eat their food and that this will always be the case. However, the older children are on a weekly rota and will only be last in the queue once a week. All children have plenty of time to eat their lunch and nobody is asked to leave their food if they haven’t finished eating even if the bell has gone for the afternoon. It was discussed and highlighted that the only group different to this were those attending lunchtime sessions eg French but that the same rule applied about being given time to eat it. A request was made to put the rota somewhere for parents to access and read it. 

Update Apr 2017
Action
JH still to put rota on website

Update June 17
Now on the website, will be updated as required
	

















JH closed

	New matters raised in April 2017 meeting
	

	Concerns about Mixed Classes for years 5/6
	Open Apr 17

	The school is considering combining classes in years 5/6, similar to the structure lower down the school (with the exception of Reception). Concerns were raised about how this would impact on year 6, particularly in relation to how SATs would be managed and how the special requirements unique to year 6 could be addressed if these classes are now mixed. JH explained that she fully understands the concerns of parents, particularly in relation to how SATs would be successfully managed. She explained that each year groups has a Planned Admission Number (PAN). The current Year 6 had a PAN of 37, which is why we currently have 1 Year 6 class. However, the PAN was increased to 45 per year from the current year 4 and as this moves on up the school, the knock-on effects could mean unacceptably high class numbers in the juniors.  This cannot be managed by increasing classes and teachers due to budget and building restrictions. Therefore, in order to keep class numbers to an acceptable level higher up the school, they may need to mix the classes. JH explained that, if this happens, she will make this work for year 6. She explained that one indicator of a school’s performance is their SATs results and as such plans will be put in place to ensure Year 6 children are properly prepared for their SATS. Others commented that lower down the school, year groups are taken out of their mixed classes regularly to be taught separately already and that this would surely just happen for year 6 with their SATs so maybe this wouldn’t be too problematic. 



Action
JH suggested that a letter/evening to discuss how this could be managed will be proposed for the near future. In the meantime, any specific concerns from parents can be addressed by contacting the head personally. 

Update June 17
Still to be actioned will be sent out in the next few weeks when classes have been confirmed.
	
























JH




JH

	AOB Apr 17
	

	Communication – both parents not being able to access text/email notifications
	Open Apr 17

	A plea was raised by a parent to put text notifications onto the website so that they could be accessed at a later date by both parents if needed. Another request was made that if both parents need a text or email notification that this could be offered as presently only one parent/carer is notified and that this isn’t always sufficient. JH explained that they have a limit on the numbers of text recipients and that they would have to pay more for this to be increased but that she would look into this. She also explained that there may be an issue of confidentiality if text notifications are placed onto an open website. 

Action
JH to investigate if text recipient numbers can be increased and if text notifications can be placed onto the website confidentially. She would also see if email recipient numbers can be increased if parents need this. 

Update June 17
All text, email letters are now on the school website – with parent password protection in place.  
	








JH





Closed

	Fruit Snack concerns
	Open Apr 17

	Whilst most of the free fruit and veg snacks the pupils receive is lovely and appreciated, very occasionally pupils have noted it to be past its best. JH commented that the school does not purchase the snack itself and is therefore not responsible for the quality but appreciates the concerns.
Another request was made to have the fruit snack at break time as was originally intended by the government when the initiative was brought in. Pupils presently have the snack in the afternoon prior to going home. It was commented that in many other schools this is offered at break as an incentive for pupils to have a healthy morning snack. JH felt that it had always been done this way at the school and that having the option of two different snacks at break would be very complicated and that they would have to pick one or other snack options.
Action
JH to speak to staff to ensure all fruit/veg going out is of suitable quality. She will also discuss with staff the possibility of changing the snack time to break.

Update June 17
JH Staff are checking the quality of the supply before giving to the children. JH will send out a survey to see if K1 parents want school to change snack to fruit/veg only supplied by the school. But teachers would rather have this in the afternoon as it is now. 
	











JH



JH

	Concerns about Quality of Worksheets sent home.
	Open Apr 17

	Whilst most homework sheets are excellent, occasionally, some worksheets coming home are photocopied quite poorly and a request was made that these improve.

Action
JH to put a request out to all staff to monitor the presentation of worksheets going home.

Update June 17
JH asked staff to make sure worksheet are of excellent quality. Suggested the homework set is on one sheet and examples and help on another sheet. 
	




JH



JH

	A request for online learning journals for pupils.
	Open Apr 17

	A request was made by a reception parent for an online learning journal to be used for homeworks as they had seen this successfully implemented in other schools. JH felt that this was probably not needed but that she would speak to Mrs Moffatt about this.


Action
JH to discuss with Mrs Moffatt the possibility of starting an online learning journal.

Update June 17
Still ongoing discussions with Mrs Moffatt  
	






JH/LM



JH/LM

	Promotion of Events at British Legion
	Open Apr 17

	A request was made to promote events at the British Legion as they are struggling to stay open. JH reiterated that any local event can be promoted on the newsletter if needed and that they should notify the school.

Action 
KE to communicate this to the British Legion 

Update June 17
Still ongoing discussions
	




KE


KE

	Items for the Agenda
	Open Apr 17

	A request was made by the secretary that all items be with the reps by the wed prior to the Parent Council Meeting so that they can appear as items on the agenda. Many items only reach the reps just prior to the meeting and have to appear as AOB items. Prompt communication of items will greatly help with time management in meetings. It would give the head time to investigate and prepare for an item.

Action 
Reps to communicate this to their classes. JH to put a reminder in the newsletter.

Update June 17
Reminders have been put in newsletter.
	







JH/All reps



Closed

	Jo Munro to step down as class representative for Mr Leeman’s class
	Open Apr 17

	Jo Munro has to step down as class rep due work commitments. Thanks was given for all of her hard work. KE said that she is willing to cover reception and Mr Leeman’s class as she has children in both classes. JH thanked her and said this would be great but felt that it should also be put on the newsletter in case someone else would like to volunteer to take on the role.

Action
JH to put a request on the newsletter for someone to replace Jo Munro as Parent Council rep for Mr Leeman’s class. 




Update June 17
Jenny Evans has replaced Jo Munro. Each member will represent their child’s new class from Sept 17 – so all move up for the next year. JH to invite a new parent from reception classes to join in Sept 17.  
	






JH





JH Parked til Sept 17

	New Agenda items from June 17 meeting
	

	Praise for school from year 6 parents (SW)  
	Open June 17

	Praise for year 6 parents. Two emails were received which JH has shared with her team. 
	Closed

	Plea for more year 6 to have opportunity to take part in school services (SW)
	Open June 17

	All the children have been asked to join in but only a few want to take part. Most of the children are taking part in the Y6 school play.
	Closed

	Concerns over lapse of Year 6 Maths lesson after SATs finished in May (SW)
	Open June 17

	The children are not in regular structure class after the SATs, they are practicing for the school play, and doing projects. JH will ask Miss Sutton to send a letter to parent to explain what happening till then end of term. A suggestion was made re a Maths project called Maths on Tour. JH will discuss with Miss Sutton.   
	JH

	Concerns about non-enforcement/encouragement of sun cream/hats in hot weather (LW)
	Open June 17

	All teachers encourage K1 to put on cream/hats. Parents should ensure their child has an all day cream on if the child cannot apply cream themselves. 
	Closed

	Plea for all possible Sports Day dates to be put in calendar earlier (LW)
	Open June 17

	JH will set two dates for next year and the second one a backup just in case.
	Parked until new calendar set 

	Request for Positive Feedback Flyer organisation to be improved (LW
	Open June 17

	Reps unsure what’s wrong with it as LW absent from meeting, need more details. LW to follow up with parent.
	LW

	Praise for Mr Jackson (LW
	Open June 17

	JH will feedback to Mr Jackson.
	Closed

	Praise for Tattenhall Trip (LW/LN
	Open June 17

	JH will feedback to all the staff and helpers
	Closed

	AOB June 17
	

	Aprons JT
	Open June 17

	JT – suggested each child supplies their own named apron, to be kept on the child’s peg to be used during art. JH to action for Sept 17 
	JH

	End of year Shoe Appeal JT
	Open June 17

	JT – suggested end of year shoe appeal that was on Facebook. Children on the last day of school, at the end of the day take off their school shoes and place them on the desk and then walk out bare foot. To represent children who have to do this every day.

www.salshoes.com  or www.facebook.com/salsshoes1 
https://www.facebook.com/salsshoes1 
JH will put info into newsletter.
	JH

	Golden Mile
	Open June 17

	JL – Suggested the school joins in the Golden Mile – JH will ask RL for next year.
	JH/RL

	Printing Cost Savings JH
	

	To be added into the newsletter the savings the school are making by not printing. E.g. spellings, letters, newsletters. 
	JH

	
	

	Date of next meeting: To be confirmed
 7-8 pm. To be held at School
	JH



7

